
From: Tom.Woosley@dnr.ga.gov,

To: themtnsvoice@aol.com,

Cc: Kevin.Chambers@dnr.ga.gov,

Subject: Lake Petit Dam - Pickens County

Date: Wed, Sep 23, 2020 10:08 am

Mr. Hopkins, the following is in response to your recent email.

The files held by the Division are available through the Georgia Open Records Act and are available for

review by the public with few exceptions.  The file for Lake Petit Dam was provided to you for review and it

is my understanding you were provided what you needed.  Likewise, you are welcome to make further

requests to review the file at any point. The Big Canoe Property Owners Association has a permit to operate

the Lake Petit Dam and this includes complying with the Safe Dams Act and Rules for Dam Safety.  The

conditions of the permit reflect the requirements of the Act and Rules and the Division does not have the

authority to grant waivers from these requirements. It is also not appropriate for the Division to discuss future

enforcement activities.

Dallon Thomas (Tom) Woosley, P.E.

Program Manager

Safe Dams Program

404-651-8488
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